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Brief *

HB 2369 makes adjustments to the state employee suggestion
program. Under the bill, an employee who makes a suggestion for
cost reductions that is adopted by the agency would be entitled to an
Award and Recognition Innovations monetary award.  The award
amount would be 2.5 percent of the estimated cost reduction as
certified by the chief fiscal officer and agency appointing authority.
This award, since it falls under the Award and Recognition Program,
would be limited to $3,500.  Twelve months following implementation,
the employee would receive 10 percent of the documented cost
reduction less the amount the employee received upon adoption of
the suggestion.   The total award remains capped at $37,500.
Currently, the award can be made only after 12 months of docu-
mented savings and is based on those documented first-year savings.
Provisions of the bill would expire at the end of three years.

Background

The Secretary of Administration testified in support of the bill as
introduced.

The Senate Committee amended the bill to provide for an initial
award of 1.0 percent of the estimated savings at the time the
suggestion is adopted, with the balance based on 12 months of
documented savings.  The bill as introduced and passed by the House
authorized payment of the entire bonus at the time the suggestion
was adopted, based on estimated savings.

The fiscal note submitted by the Division of the Budget indicated
that no information is currently available upon which to base an
accurate estimate of the fiscal impact of the change.


